Minutes of the LRRHAA Committee meeting held at 7.30pm on Tuesday 18th August 2015

Those in Attendance

Colin Sharp




Chair

Phil Hart




Vice Chair

Ian Matten




Trustee

Colin Cavey




Committee Member
 (Item 1-6)
Nick Van Hear



Committee member

Terry Pike




Committee member

Pearl Bevan




Committee member

Mr Khimding




Nepalese representative

Arnold Harpin



Treasurer

Bill Whaley




Secretary (Item 1-6)


1. Apologies were received from David Penwarden and Andrew Benfield (Trustees) and Paul Wavell (Lettings Secretary)

2. Minutes of the meeting held on 16th June 2015 were read, agreed and signed

3. Matters Arising

a. Raised beds.  The Chair reported that one bed was complete and that Ian Matten and Paul Wavell had offered to complete the second one.   

b. Borrowing of strimmer and other items.  It was agreed that when those with Container keys were on the allotment, they should leave a notice on the container saying where they were so that members could borrow the mower or strimmer. 

c. Blocked drain and toilet.  The drain has been cleared, but a plumber is needed to mend the water supply. 

d. Update re Web-site development.  The website (www.lrrhaa.org) is now live.

e. Fencing.  An grant application has been made for fencing to fill the gap by the Wild Life Area 

4. Issue of Membership Folder to new members.  It was agreed that 30 folders be purchased so that membership folders could be given to new members.  Phil Hart offered to print off the inserts once Colin Sharp had downloaded them, and Terry Pike agreed to purchase the folders.  Volunteers will be required to assemble the folders in due course. 

5. Update from Lettings Secretary – In the absence of Paul Wavell this was held over.

6. July Site Inspection Report including planting of willow - Bill Whaley ran through his inspection report and highlighted that most of those whose plots needed attention had been positive to the suggestion: there were, however, some who had not been.  At the end of this discussion, Bill Whaley left the meeting.   There was also discussion about the suggestion that some plots were being sub-let contrary to the rules.  It was felt that now that the management of the membership system was considerably tighter, this would be unlikely to occur in future, but that should it occur then if proven, those sub-letting the plots should be invited to vacate in accordance to the rules. Colin Cavey left the meeting at the end of this item.  

7. Update from Treasurer. – Arnold Harpin presented the accounts and explained that he had tried to put them into a more digestible format which was easier to understand.  To this end he had stripped out all grant and non-day to-day expenditure so that the membership would have a better idea of the running costs against the income.  Currently the running costs were just about matching the income, but he warned that there was a large water bill in the offing which would mean a slight balance debtor in the running costs at the end of the year.  The Committee noted this and in discussion asked for an update at the next meeting so that the question of whether or not the rents should be raised in September 2016 could be addressed.  The Chair noted that the rent had been static for two years and suggested that on the figures presented, a rise would be inevitable but that the matter would need careful investigation at the next meeting.   

8. Shop accounts – Phil Hart presented the findings of his investigation into the shop accounts which he had discussed with the Voluntary Shop Manager and Treasurer.   He reported that shop is doing well, but would do better if more members used it.   A stock check had just taken place and this will allow a stock value to be included in the shop end of year accounts.  In discussion, the Committee agreed that the shop should remain independent of the Association and that as the opportunity arose should pay money over to the Association Account. 
9. Report on the Working Parties 11th and 19th July – The Chair reported that much had been achieved and a good number of members had turned up.
10. Next Working Party and 2015 Allotment Competition – The Chair reminded the committee that the next working party was on Sunday 30th August.  He had sent out an e-mail to the membership.  Jobs to be carried out, in preparation for the Allotment competition would include: strimming the redundant plots, tidying up hedgerows not cut by the Council, finishing off the plot markers, completing the disabled beds, general tidying and disposing of rubbish.
11. Water Supply Investigation – Phil Hart reported that he had not completed this task but that he would do so over the next few weeks.
12. Summer Party – Sunday 6th September – Pearl Bevan reported that the poster was out and asked for volunteers to help with the raffle and setting up on the day.  The Chair informed the Committee that the Competition team might well be inspecting that day, in which case they would be invited.   The Committee asked Mr Khimding if the Nepalese “Big tent” could be used and he undertook to investigate this.

13. Brewster Cup.  It was agreed that the Brewster Cup would not be awarded this year.  The Chair suggested that for future years a set of parameters not dissimilar to the requirements for the Oxford Allotment individual cup be drawn up and Ian Matten agreed to look at this so that it could be presented at the AGM in time for next year’s competition.
14. Water catchment for wildlife area.  The Chair reported that ideas were needed for water catchment to fill up the pond.

15. AOB. 

a.  Plot markers.  The Committee thanked Terry Pike for his work in 
organising and placing the plot markers.

b.  Michael’s Plaque.  The Committee agreed that a small plaque could be 
placed near the tree planted in memory of Michael Fernandes on the Wild Life 
Area but asked that it be placed so as to not interfere with mowing and 
strimming.
 The Committee  agreed that the Wild Life Area should not 
become a memorial garden and that no other requests would be entertained, 
but felt it right to do so in the case of Michael and Norman Gurl who had both 
given so much of their time to the allotment.


c.  The Committee agreed that Ian Matten should look after the seed order 
this year.


d.  The lock.  The Chair reported that he had asked BMA Varsity to come out 
to look at the lock which some members were finding difficult to use.  While 
the lock will operate it sometimes needs a bit of jiggling to actually lock and 
members need to be aware of this, and not just leave it open. The lock had 
been lubricated and was operating slightly better but he agreed that it wasn’t 
perfect and that if there was no improvement in a month or so they should be 
called out again.

16.  The next meeting will be on Tuesday 15 September and 7.30 pm.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.30pm


